Teacher Education Advisory Board Meeting Minutes 05/09/2014

In Attendance: Karen Smith, Wade Turner, Troy Edwards, Keary Mattson-ex., Yvette Peguero. Shannon Chapman, Kris Wells-ex, Michelle Vraney. Gary Pyawasay **Teacher Education** Faculty: Alphia Creapeau, Cyndi Pyatskowit, Candy Waukau-Villagomez, Kelli Chelberg.

TOPIC	DISCUSSION	ACTION
Call to Order	Meeting was called to order at 8:36	
Minutes	Motion by Yvette to approve minutes from 11/15/14 Seconded by Troy Edwards	Yes: 10. Abstained: 1 Motion carried
Old Business	a. Fall 2014 Meeting Day and time	Alphia will send an email out next fall asking what dates would work in November
	b. Teacher Candidates for Fall	Kelli is in the planning process and will meet with principals individually
New Business	a. DPI Continuous Review Process – Elaine Strom is coming May 15 th . We have worked to update all of our documents into our CMN document room.	Informational only
	b. Principal and Graduate Surveys – we recently received our surveys back and the results came back positively.	Informational Only
	c. EdTPA PowerPoint – the state has adopted the edTPA. The information on the PowerPoint will be shared with faculty members at CMN. The PowerPoint covered topics such as: Brief history, purpose of edTPA, What does it involve? How will it impact CMN, How does it affect our local schools?	Informational only.
	 d. Policies – We have gone through and made changes to some of our policies. Most of the changes were grammatical and title or name changes 	Informational only

Field Experience – Kelli thanked all Informational only principals who assisted in student placements this spring. She is working on placements for student teachers for the Fall 2014 semester. Kelli is holding Supervision of Student Teaching Training and if you have teachers interested in your schools she would be more than willing to come in and have training at your school. **Other Business** a. Round Robin Michelle reported that KPS is busy Informational only wrapping up and planning for the end of the school year. They are at Tier II/PBIS end of year planning. Participating in Teachscape Educator Effectiveness discussions. They have a Safe Schools and Healthy Schools Grant, participating in Trauma and Informed Care, and have Bess the Book Bus coming tomorrow and will give a presentation and pass out books to children in the community (sponsored by Citgo). Gary shared that Menominee Indian Head Start is also busy wrapping up the end of the year activities (pow wow, celebration, field trips). They are working on a grant application. In June there will be a small renovation/expansion of the interior of the Head Start building. They are also participating in Trauma Informed Care. Yvette at Oneida schools shares that they are wrapping up their cultural and language days they have had a Male Spring lunch and a raffle committee has been established to encourage parent engagement. They are in their second year of PBIS and are working on continued improvement. They are also going through a Striving Readers Grant Audit.

Shannon reported that Menominee Tribal School is also wrapping up the school year. They have just completed Instructional Coaching Training at CESA 8. Shannon compared the edTPA to the coaching process and believes that coaching is important to all professions. CESA 8 is coming to Menominee Tribal School to work on Curriculum Development. This summer MTS staff is participating in a variety of professional development opportunities (Summer Professional Development, Math Institute, Writing Common Core, and Project Inspire Academy. There is a small renovation going on this summer as the school offices and middle school classrooms will be moved around. They are participating in a 21st Century Grant that aids in afterschool and summer school programming and enrichment opportunities.

Wade shared that Bowler is applying for a 21st Century Grant, have adopted a new reading series, and is a pilot school for the Educator Effectiveness System. They are continuing with departmentalizing for grades 3rd/4th and 5th/6th and there is ongoing dialogue with parents and teachers as to its effectiveness. They held an All-Pro Dad's Day and had 100 dads/grandpas/male figures came the first time and 80 the second time. They are also planning for end of the school year pow wows and celebration.

Karen Smith and some of her Brener teachers participated in an ALICE Training. It is an alternative based safety training, which uses simulation to empower teachers. They are planning on redoing their schedule and adding a half hour of intervention time to reading and math across all grade levels.

Informational only

	teachers are finishing up their PALS testing and that the data from the recent testing will be shared at the district wide data retreat held on May 16. They will have a pow wow in collaboration with middle school students on May 21st. They participated in ALICE training and will be changing schedules to incorporate interventions into their daily schedule. For ELA they are using Lucy Caulkins Curriculum and My Math an online curriculum for math.	
Adjourn	Motion by Karen to adjourn. Seconded by Shannon.	Yes: 8. Motion Carried.